

Thursday, 5/15/2025 Meeting #3

- I. Call to Order: 5:03
- II. Roll Call

PRESENT: Golsa, <u>Isaac</u>, <u>Ichiro</u>, <u>Victor</u>, <u>Christina</u>, <u>Stephanie</u>, <u>Chris</u>, <u>Kylie Hickey</u>, <u>Rafael</u>, <u>Brianna</u>, <u>Sean</u>,

Donata, Leyna, Idalia, Mili, Cathy, Auro, Sophia, CSA Wesley

EXCUSED: Dean Sherry, Divenaa, **UNEXCUSED:** <u>Mia. Jimmy</u>

- III. Approval of Minutes: 8-0-3, PASSED
- **IV.** Announcements:
- V. Public Input and Introduction:
- VI. <u>Committee Reports</u>
 - A. Finance Committee [Isaac Rodriguez]
 - * Revelle College Council
 - * RCC Senior Stoles
 - > Presenter: Kyli Joe
 - ➤ Amount:\$517.20
 - ➤ Wording: Move to approve \$517.20 from Revelle Graduation Committee line item for "RCC Senior Stoles"
 - > APPROVED
 - **10-0-1**
 - Revelle College Council
 - Revelle Field Day
 - > Presenter: Kyli Joe
 - ➤ Amount: \$654.98
 - ➤ Wording: Move to approve \$654.98 from Revelle Graduation Committee line Item for "Revelle Field Day"
 - > APPROVED
 - **10-0-1**
 - ❖ Revelle College Council
 - * RCC 2nd vr Survey
 - > Presenter: Brianna Ton
 - > Amount: \$80.81
 - ➤ Wording: Move to approve \$80.81 from GU for "RCC 2nd Yr Survey"
 - > APPROVED
 - **9-0-2**
 - B. Rules Committee [Golsa Rahbari]
 - * Here is the Rules Amendment Suggestion Form if you think anything needs to change
 - Bylaws Article 3 Section 1 Subsection 2
 - ➤ Replace "The Internal Committee shall be appointed through a simple majority vote of RCC and shall consist of:" with "The Internal Committee



shall be appointed through a simple majority vote of RCC and if applicable shall consist of:".

- > 10 0 1
- > APPROVED
- Bylaws Article 3 Section 2 Subsection 3
 - > replace "The Finance Committee shall be appointed by a simple majority vote of RCC voting members and shall consist of: " with "The Finance Committee shall be appointed by a simple majority vote of RCC voting members and if applicable shall consist of:"
 - > 10 0 1
 - > APPROVED
- Bylaws Article 3 Section 3 Subsection 2
 - ➤ Replace "The Rules Committee shall be appointed through a simple majority vote of RCC voting members and shall consist of:" with "The Rules Committee shall be appointed through a simple majority vote of RCC voting members and if applicable shall consist of:".
 - > 10 0 1
 - > APPROVED
- Bylaws Article 3 Section 4 Subsection 2
 - > Replace "The RCC President shall chair the Executive Committee. The President may vote only in the case of a tie. Members of the Executive Committee shall consist of:" with "The RCC President shall chair the Executive Committee. The President may vote only in the case of a tie. If applicable, members of the Executive Committee shall consist of:".
 - > 10-0-1
 - > APPROVED
- Bylaws Article 3 Section 6 Subsection 2
 - ➤ Replace "The Director of Spirit and Events shall chair the Spirit and Events Committee. Other members shall be appointed through a simple majority vote of RCC voting members and shall consist of:" with "The Director of Spirit and Events shall chair the Spirit and Events Committee. Other members shall be appointed through a simple majority vote of RCC voting members and if applicable shall consist of:".
 - > 10 0 1
 - > APPROVED
- Bylaws Article 3 Section 7 Subsection 2
 - ➤ Replace "The Director of Student Services shall chair the Student Services Committee. The Director of Student Services may vote only in the case of a tie. Members of the Student Services Committee shall consist of:" with "The Director of Student Services shall chair the Student Services Committee. The Director of Student Services may vote only in the case of a tie. If applicable, members of the Student Services Committee shall consist of:".
 - > 10 0 1
 - > APPROVED
- Bylaws Article 3 Section 8 Subsection 2
 - ➤ Replace "The Vice President External shall chair the Engagement Committee. The Vice President External may vote only in the case of a tie.



Members of the Engagement Committee shall consist of:" with "The Vice President External shall chair the Engagement Committee. The Vice President External may vote only in the case of a tie. If applicable, members of the Engagement Committee shall consist of:".

- > 10 0 1
- > APPROVED/DECLINED/TABLED
- C. Internal Committee [-]
 - Conducting interviews through Monday, and will be reviewing and presenting our candidates to the council next meeting!
 - Appoint Kylie to internal committee
 - > 10 0 1
 - > APPROVED
 - ❖ Appoint Rafael to rules committee
 - > 10 0 1
 - > APPROVED
 - ❖ Appoint Chris to finance committee
 - > 9-0-2
 - > APPROVED
 - ❖ Appoint Chris to engagement committee
 - > 9 0 2
 - > APPROVED
- D. Graduation Committee [Kyli Joe]
 - Nothing to report
- E. Engagement Committee [Victor Amet]
 - ❖ Fill out this <u>When2Meet!</u>
 - ➤ Brainstorming meeting (1hr)
 - ➤ Will be for Week 7 until the end of Spring quarter.
- F. Student Services Committee [Stephanie Venegas-Solorio]
 - Meetings will be Fridays 4-5pm!!
 - ➤ I will try to keep meetings to 30 min, however please block off the hour just in case we have a lot to discuss/we go over time!
 - ➤ If you're interested in joining, please let me and Golsa/Ichiro know :))
 - Next meeting: Fri. May 16th
 - > Logistics
 - > Open Office Hours vs Open Committee
 - ➤ Hum Booklending Drive Event
 - Along w/ promotion of the program and drives
 - Involvement fair
 - Summarize my meetings w/Wes
 - Food?
 - Stamp Card Alternative
- G. Spirit and Events Committee [Chris Ajanel]
 - If nothing else goes wrong should be finalized by next week

VII. Reports

A. President [Golsa Rahbari]



- I will be emailing the new members the transition packets left by the previous members soon
- Again, if you are a non-voting member and interested in making a transition packet, please do!
- ❖ Interviews have started and we will be shifting one week to select the candidates next week after internal meeting to discuss the interviews.
- ❖ I went to Washington DC earlier this week, and learned a lot about current bills introduced that threaten federal funding towards our education and how to encourage representatives to go about such bills. If you are interested in learning more about them and how to connect to your representatives please reach out to me!

B. Vice President of Internal [-]

❖ We had a total of 5 applicants, we already have gone through 2 of the interviews, and will come to ya'll with our recommendations next week!

C. Vice President of Finance [Isaac Rodriguez]

- **❖** Nothing to Report
- D. Vice President of Administration [Ichiro Shimizu]
 - **❖** Nothing to report
- E. Vice President of External [Victor Amet]
 - ❖ Back to School Mutual Aid Fair Marshall Council Collaboration Request
 - > Sustainability Advocate of Marshall, Layla Askar, reached out to me to see if our council was interested in teaming up with an event they are planning.
 - ➤ The event will be Week 2 of Fall 2025.
 - > "The goal of this event is to provide students with school supplies, health and wellbeing necessities, arts and crafts activities, opportunities to connect with student and off-campus organizations, catered foods, and live musical performances, all free of charge! We are aiming to serve around 400 students, and with an outreach goal this ambitious, we are looking to collaborate with other College Councils to increase our impact and serve as many UCSD students as possible"
 - ➤ Interest: Stephanie, Golsa, Kylie, Isaac, Chris

F. Director of Student Services [Stephanie Venegas-Solorio]

- Contacting College Center
 - ➤ I haven't been able to contact them yet (been a busy week + I'm ill) but once I either receive the transition packet or I get a hold of who I should contact, I'll send an email:)
- Meetings w/ Wes!
 - ➤ Had a lovely meeting with Wes and will have another one (after this) to touch on the Involvement fairs :))
- Brainstorming!
 - ➤ Got any ideas? Comments? Questions? Aspirations? Send them over!

G. Director of Spirit and Events [Chris Ajanel]

- ❖ Join my committee will try to open to the public body next quarter
- Combination event with Rafael and Vickie
- ❖ Shoutout those who came to the Revelle Art show

H. Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Christina Rodriguez]

- Senate Updates:
 - > Senator Rating:
 - Christina: 2/10so much unnecessary questioning just for it to get tabled © but it was still interesting



- > PUBLIC INPUT
 - CalPirg
 - President of Student Civil Liberties
- > SPECIAL PRESENTATION
 - Special Presentation: Triton Television: Annual Updates & Mandate Reserves Request. Sponsored by Chief Financial Officer Hoang
 - <u>Triton Television: Annual Updates & Mandate Reserves</u>
 Request
 - ◆ TABLED
 - Special Presentation: SCLU: The disabled students resource center.
 Sponsored by Senator Bautista.
 - SCLU Presentation
 - Acknowledging the disparities in assistance for students with disabilities
 - ◆ List of Demands including: a Disabled Students Resource Center, Student Oversight Committee for OSD, Betterment of Accommodations, OSD Introduction Letter, Accessible Course Materials online, Accessible Future Construction, Map of Accessible Routes & Improving UCSD campus accessibility, Accessibility Signage
 - ◆ Does not necessarily require construction, mostly needs a room + staff on campus
 - Estimated funding would be 1-2 million dollars
- ➤ OFFICE REPORTS
 - AS Senators
 - Warren: AAPI Month Resolution
 - ◆ AAPI Heritage Month Resolution
 - ◆ Chinese Exclusion Act, Asian Hate, Anti-Asian Violence
 - ERC: ERC Senator Instagram Account
 - Senator Baustia: Meeting to continue parking equity plan; students' part of parking fees waived. Triton Shelters: student-run housing shelters. Looking to revise plans to combine parking and housing.
- > UNFINISHED BUSINESS
 - FINANCE ACTION ITEM: Mandate Reserve Funding Request: MOU Game Development Fund (25-26) in the amount of \$10,000. Sponsored by Chief Financial Officer Hoang.
 - Mandate Reserve Funding Request: MOU Game
 Development Fund (25-26) in the amount of \$10,000
 - Open Roll Call Vote until Friday, 5/14/2025 at 9 pm
 - ◆ XX-XX-XX
 - Christina: No
- > NEW BUSINESS
 - LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM: Hiring Senate Amendment. Sponsored



by Senator Bautista

- Hiring Senate Amendment
- TABLED
- I. Class Representatives
 - Fourth Year Representative [Kylie Hickey]
 - Nothing to report
 - Third Year Representative [Rafael Mejia-Ramos]
 - ❖ Working on "Bead and Brushes" event with Chris for Tuesday Week 10
 - Will have a flyer out soon with more info!
 - Second Year Representative [Brianna Ton]
 - ❖ Ahh thank you guys for passing my first solo budget!
 - ➤ I am hoping to get as much feedback as possible so I can plan meaningful and informative events for next year.
 - ➤ I will be tabling as a form of advertising on Wednesday, 05/21, from 2:30 pm 6pm in Revelle Plaza, so please stop by, grab some snacks, and say hi
 - ➤ Incoming 2nd year survey RCC incentive?
 - ➤ I would also REALLY REALLY appreciate it if any of y'all are free to help me set up for tabling at 2:15 that would be AMAZING
 - Sign ups: Christina (2:15-3:30),
 - First Year Representatives [-]
 - Nothing to report
- J. Commuter Representative [-]
 - Nothing to report
- K. Residential Representative [-]
 - **❖** Nothing to report
- L. Transfer Representatives [Jimmy Choy, Sean Golding]
 - Nothing to report
- M. International Representative [Donata Siagian]
 - Nothing to report.
- N. First Gen Student Representatives [-]
 - **❖** Nothing to report
- O. Out of State Representative [Mia Chiang]
 - Nothing to report
- P. Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Auro Dutta]
 - * Revelle Revvin Rumble
 - Week 8 Thursday May 22nd, 5-7 PM @ Revelle Plaza
 - Hey Revellians! Join us for a retro night of fun, food, and throwback vibes at Revelle Revvin' Rumble! Inspired by Grease, this end-of-year carnival brings the 1950s to life with nostalgic games, photo ops, and classic treats. It's the perfect way to unwind, make memories, and kick off summer in style before finals hit. So throw on your best '50s look and get ready to rumble—summer starts here!
- Q. Revelle Judicial Board Ex-Officio [Leyna Thai]
 - Nothing to report!
- R. Student-Initiated Programs @ Revelle Ex-Officio [Tiffany Pham]
 - Watermelon Royalty next Tuesday 1-2:30pm in Revelle Plaza, you can still sign up here: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScp6ujlhfsljBFH5bsD6-kz97_jSLgt7s-zQjhK5-27Mz-XKQ/viewform
- S. Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]



❖ Nothing to report

T. Coordinator of Student Activities [Wesley Palaú]

Looking to plan an event for the Fall? Please meet with me this quarter!

My program advising Open Office Hours:

- Wednesday: 9:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. (Only 9:30 a.m 11:00 a.m., next week of the 19th)
- > Thursday: 3:30 p.m. 5:30 p.m. (Open)
- > Friday: 9:00 a.m. 12:00 p.m. (Only 10:00 a.m. 12:00 p.m. open next week)
- > Schedule here: https://calendly.com/wesleypalau or email me: wpalau@ucsd.edu
- ❖ Want to drop a watermelon off Urey?
 - https://shorturl.at/0C3SS

U. Campus-Wide Representatives

- UHAC Representative [-]
 - **♦** Nothing to report
- SFAC Representative and Shadow [Divenaa Madan]
 - ❖ We had our last meeting on 9th May!
 - ❖ The Annual Report Draft was reviewed and approved for submission to the VCSA.
 - Charter Amendments were made.
 - ♦ Thank you for giving us the opportunity to serve in SFAC on behalf of RCC, it was an amazing experience and I personally had the best time!! Much love <3

• UCAB Representative [Sophia Li]

- Lemongrass lease renewed
- ❖ SAAC club storage rooms
 - > Integrate them into the standard process with a grace period
- Before I Die wall action item extended
 - > Suggestions
- ❖ [Resource] UCAB space allocation
 - https://universitycenters.ucsd.edu/ucab/space-allocation.html

• SHWAB Representative [-]

- Nothing to report
- RFAB Representative [Mili Joseph]
 - RFAB FY26 Budget Presentation 07May2025.pptx
 - Improvements wanted to make in gyms:
 - ➤ More yoga/stretching mats
 - Self supporting fund
 - ➤ 1000 staff faculty
 - > Expecting to keep half at the new price
 - ➤ Will double membership to \$44 per month
 - Money used for RAP and would change
 - > Still looking to find ways to fund RAP classes
 - RIMAC fee was \$100 per quarter and increases \$5 every five years, will increase in 2029
 - Canyon view gym is \$22 per quarter
 - > No escalation
 - ➤ Gives back 29% back to financial aid for students to pay for student fee
 - With increases in prices and tariffs froze hiring for vacant positions
 - ❖ Cut 15% in student staffing costs
 - Cut 15% in supplies and materials
 - ❖ Goal is to get more money back in reserves to invest in something
- LSAC Representative [Idalia Fernandez]



- ❖ This week at the library...
 - ➤ Pop-up Peer Listening Space with Triton2Triton
 - When: May 21 @4:00 PM-6:00 PM
 - Where: Geisel Library, 1st Floor, West
 - What: Meet with Triton2Triton peer advisors to get resources as well as on and off campus support! Weekly!
 - ➤ New Writing Series featuring MFA Students
 - When: May 21 @5:00 PM-6:30 PM
 - Where: Geisel Library, Seuss Room
 - What: Join us for an evening of readings by students in UC San Diego's MFA (Master's in Fine Arts) in Cross-Genre Writing program:
 - Writers include:
 - Lucia Herrmann Benitez
 - Rose Pacult
 - Isadora Petrovsky
 - This event is free and open to the public. Registration is not required
 - ➤ Yoga at the Library
 - When: May 22 @11:00 AM–12:00 PM
 - Where: Geisel Meeting Room
 - Yk the drill, sign up, do yoga at the library, relax
- Civic Engagement Advocate[-]
 - Nothing to report
- Sustainability Advocate [Brianna Ton (Proxy)]
 - Sustainability Food Fair
 - Campus resources for sustainable eating + yummy plant based food!
 - ➤ May 21st, 1 4 pm in the Student Center B Courtyard



- EDI Advocate [Cathy Tan]
 - Nothing to report.
- Basic Needs Advocate [-]
 - Nothing to report

VIII. New Business

- A. AAPI Heritage Month Resolution sponsored by Senator Rodriguez
 - AAPI Heritage Month Resolution
 - Discussion:
 - a. Stephanie: What is the goal? Resolution should be more intentional with clear goals, instead of a vague statement.
 - b. Golsa: Where did the logo come from?



- c. Chris: Redundant and already formally recognized, does not achieve anything.
- d. Isaac: How does this resolution compare to others that have existed in the past?
- e. Donata: UCSD already celebrates AAPI month, is this a way to formalize it?
- f. Kylie: Last part of resolution, where would we post it? It would hold more power with action behind it
- ❖ Straw Poll
- **•** 0-17
- ❖ Vote to add our name to the AAPI Heritage Month Resolution
 - a. 0-10-0
 - b. NOT PASSED

IX. Unfinished Business

X. Announcement

- A. RCC Karaoke Night Monday 5/26 (Memorial Day) sponsored by VPE Amet and 2nd Year Rep Ton.
 - Interest: Victor, Brianna, Cathy, Chris, Steph, Kylie (maybe), Golsa (maybe), Isaac (maybe), Christina(maybe), Donata (maybe)
- B. Passing of the Gavel

XI. Roll Call

PRESENT: Golsa, <u>Isaac</u>, <u>Ichiro</u>, <u>Victor</u>, <u>Christina</u>, <u>Stephanie</u>, <u>Chris</u>, <u>Kylie Hickey</u>, <u>Rafael</u>, <u>Brianna</u>, <u>Donata</u>, Leyna, Idalia, Mili, Cathy, Auro, Sophia, CSA Wesley

EXCUSED: Sean, Dean Sherry, Divenaa,

UNEXCUSED: Mia, Jimmy, ADJOURNED: 6:07 p.m.

